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Northwood Board of Selectmen

 Minutes of January 9, 2018


Chairman Wolf called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.

Roll Call: Chairman Rick Wolf, Selectman Scott Bryer, Selectman Donald Hodgdon, and Interim Town Administrator Sandy Garrett 
Chairman Wolf led the Pledge of Allegiance
Appointments

5:30PM Interview 1 and 6:30PM Interview 2
Non-Public Session (RSA 91-A:3, II (a,b,c,d,e)
Selectman Hodgdon made a motion to go into non-public on RSA 91-A3, II (b) to conduct two interviews, seconded by Chairman Wolf at 5:31pm.  Motion carries 3/0.

Roll Call:

Chairman Wolf – Yes

Selectman Bryer – Yes

Selectman Hodgdon – Yes

Selectman Bryer made a motion to come out of non-public, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon at 7:55pm.

Roll Call:

Chairman Wolf – Yes

Selectman Bryer – Yes

Selectman Hodgdon – Yes

Selectman Hodgdon made a motion to seal the minutes, seconded by Selectman Bryer. Motion carries 3/0.

Public Hearing

None
Citizen’s Forum

None
Unfinished Business

Alternate Engineer Bow Lake Road Bridge

Ms. Garrett stated that she drafted the letter based on the criteria that our engineers told us that needed to be done. She did it based on the Highway Advisory’s interview lines and the way the board did it. She stated that she put Quantum Engineering as number 3 and Hoyle & Tanner as number 2. The board was fine with this. Selectman Hodgdon made a motion to make Quantum Engineering the second pick if something goes wrong with the first pick for the red listed bridge on Bow Lake road, seconded by Selectman Bryer. Motion carries; 3/0.
Ms. Garrett stated that she would re-do the letter for the Board to stop in and sign. Discussion continued on the letter.
Warrants

Ms. Garrett stated that she gave the board copies of the new warrants as printed. She also stated the board needed to vote on 4 warrants. Selectman Bryer made a motion to approve #4 in the amount of $36,708 for the Cable Expendable Trust Fund. $1,100 for the Cemetery Expendable Trust Fund and $17,846.00 for the Transfer Station Expendable Trust Fund for a total of $55,654.00, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.
Ms. Garrett stated that #8 Lagoon was blank. Selectman Bryer made a motion to approve Article 8, to see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $14,700.00 to be placed in the Lagoon Maintenance and Repair Expendable Trust Fund and to fund the appropriation by authorizing the withdrawal of that amount from the Lagoon Special Revenue Fund held by the Treasurer, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.
Ms. Garrett stated they have one for the Narrows Fire Station for $200,000.00. This was discussed at the last meeting. There was no official vote. Selectman Bryer made a motion to approve Article 19 to see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $200,000.00 for the Northwood Narrows Fire Station Expansion, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon for discussion. Selectman Hodgdon asked if by voting no does it mean it cannot go on the ballot. Selectman Bryer stated he was not keen on this article. Discussion continued on the plans and on Article 18. Selectman Hodgdon feels the people need to vote on this. Discussion continued. Motion carries; 3/0.
Ms. Garrett stated that the board needs to make an official vote for Article 20. Selectman Bryer made a motion to see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate the sum of $13,500.00 to install a back stop and dug out fences for the new baseball diamond. Seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.
New Business
Acceptance of minutes – 12-12-2017, 12-19-2017, 12-26-2017 & 1-2-2018
Ms. Garrett provided the board with 4 sets of minutes to approve. Selectman Hodgdon made a motion to approve the minutes for December 12, 2017 as written, seconded by Chairman Wolf. Motion carries; 2/0/1.
Selectman Bryer made a motion to approve the minutes for December 19, 2017, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.

Selectman Bryer tabled the minutes for December 26, 2017 until the next meeting, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.

Selectman Bryer made a motion to approve the minutes for January 2, 2018, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.
Process various Assessing Forms and Applications

Discussion was continued on the Prorated Assessment Due to Storm Damage that was presented at the previous meeting. The board needed more information. The information was emailed by the previous assessor, Fred Smith. Selectman Bryer feels the right thing to do is pay this. Discussion continued. Selectman Bryer made a motion to abate $339.00 for prorated assessment due to storm damage at 14 Burke Road, Map 119, Lot 19, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon for discussion. Discussion continued on the camp. They discussed the assessment of the building which the owner is replacing. The board would like additional information. Selectman Bryer removed his motion, Selectman Hodgdon removed his second.
Approval of Manifest(s)
Selectman Bryer made a motion to approve Vendor Manifest 2018 – 1 in the amount of $2,010,657.80, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.
Approval of Purchase Orders

Selectman Bryer made a motion to approve a purchase order for Primex  for the Workman’s Compensation Insurance in the amount of  $36,044.00, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.
Selectman Bryer made a motion to approve the executive office copier contracts for Leaf not to exceed $33,340.20, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon for discussion. Ms. Garrett stated these copiers are leased. When the lease contract is up they are replaced with updated ones. Motion carries; 3/0.
Miscellaneous Signatures/Approvals
Ms. Garrett stated that she had the 2 sealed bids they received for the cruiser bid that went out. Selectman Bryer stated they received a bid from Asian Auto, Plaistow, NH in the amount of $332.12 for the 2005 Ford and $332.12 for the 2007 Ford. Selectman Bryer made a motion to accept these 2 bids, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.
Ms. Garrett stated that Ms. Smith wanted her to remind the board that she needs to receive the Board of Selectmen’s report for the Town Report and she would like to know if the board would like their pictures updated or use last years pictures. Ms. Garrett stated it needs to be done in a week or so.
Reports
Town Administrator’s Report

Ms. Garrett stated that she received an e-mail and a letter from Kevin Murphy yesterday. Mr. Murphy is resigning from the Trustees of the Trust Funds, he is moving out of Northwood and will no longer be able to keep his elected position. They accepted his resignation with regret. Ms. Garrett will send a letter.
Individual Selectman’s Reports

Chairman Wolf – Chairman Wolf stated that our highway truck has broken down again and hopefully it will be fixed before Friday. Chairman Wolf stated they put $2100.00 in it 3 weeks ago and would not be surprised if they put another couple thousand dollars in to fix the problem it has now. 
Selectman Hodgdon – Selectman Hodgdon stated he was approached by Fred Tobbe regarding Mary Waldron’s Beach. He stated that it looked like one of the concrete pillars has a small gap that needs to be filled with some concrete and he was concerned that the neighbor was plowing snow across the road and possibly hitting the new pad that was put in there. Selectman Hodgdon stated that they will have Ms. Garrett send the police over there and asked them kindly not to do that anymore.
Selectman Bryer – Nothing to report.
Citizen’s Forum

Nothing
Adjournment

Selectman Bryer made a motion to adjourn at 8:34 PM, seconded by Selectman Hodgdon. Motion carries; 3/0.
Respectfully Submitted,
Diane Young

Building & Assessing Secretary
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